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Learn – Achieve – Enjoy  

“High levels of pastoral support at the heart of the school community” (Ofsted, April 2024) 
KEY DATES 

 

DATE EVENT 

Mon 6th Jan INSET DAY 

Tues 7th Jan Term Begins 

Mon 13th Jan Y6 Class trip to the British Museum  

HEADTEACHER’S MESSAGE 

As we approach Christmas, I want to take a moment to thank you for 

your continued support throughout this year. It has been a pleasure to 

work together to support your children’s growth and learning. 

On behalf of all the staff, I wish you and your loved ones a joyful, 

peaceful, and Merry Christmas. May the holiday season bring happiness 

and hope to your homes. 

We look forward to welcoming you back in the New Year! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HUMMINGBIRD WINNERS – Well done!  
GOLD: Ria 

GOLD 2: Yumna 
PLATINUM 2: Zafarullah 
BRONZE 3: Mason M 

 
 

Dear Parents and Governors  

Autumn Term Number 15 
Week ending 

20th December 2024 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 

  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

READING KINDLE WINNERS  
Every child in Y1-Y6 who has 5 adult signatures Wednesday to Wednesday, has their name entered 

into a raffle. Three winners are selected in assembly to win our Kindles for a week. This week’s 
winners are:  

• Y1 & Y2 – Dyanne 
• Y3 & Y4 – Alexa 
• Y5 & Y6 – Faraz 

 
Well done everyone and keep reading! Mrs Danaher, Literacy Leader 

 
 
 

 
 

 

MATHS TIMES TABLE ROCK STARS CHAMPIONS 

Each week in assembly, we celebrate children on the TT Rockstars leaders’ board. Children in Year 2-
6 compete in this competition. All children In Y2-6 are expected to complete a minimum of 30 
minuter PER week and this is checked every Wednesday ready for our celebration 

assembly on Thursday. This week’s winners are:  

Improved Speed  Name 

1st Emmanuella 

2nd  Layla D 

3rd  Jay-Sean 

 

Improved Accuracy Name 

1st Brian 

2nd  Jawad 

3rd  Oriley 

 

Most Correct Answers: Name 

1st Aurora 

2nd  Vihaan 

3rd  Anayah B 

 

Well done everyone! Mrs Green, Maths Learning Leader 



SPECIAL VISITOR 

This week we had a very special visitor in school, Santa and he delivered presents to all the children. 
Children had the opportunity to let Santa know what was on their wish list. We had some very 

interesting items including a pet hamster, a sparkling diamond, and even a Lamborghini! He 
promised to do his best to make those wishes come true. Before he had to leave on his reindeer, the 

children thanked him and sang some Christmas songs. Unfortunately, the reindeer did break a few 
roof tiles on our nursery, but Mr. Bowtell is already on the job fixing them. 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 



 

SANTA DASH 
Last Sunday, I took part in the St Raphael's Santa Dash raising money for our 

local hospice. It was a lot of fun and felt great to be part of something special. 
I was one of 500 'Santas' completing a 5km run through Nonsuch Park and 

Cheam Park. We were 500 hot, red-faced and muddy 
Santas by the end! I am pleased to share that I raised 
£180 for St Raphael's Hospice. I raced with my son, 

Tommy, and am very proud to share that he came 2nd! 
Mrs Torreiro – Year 6 Class Teacher 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

MORDEN MARVELS 
Our new after school club, Morden Marvels has been a fantastic success! The children have had so 

much fun, and we are delighted to see how much they are enjoying it. This week children enjoyed a 
Chritmas party with yummy party food, Christmas movie and 

all chilren went home with a party bag. 
There are still a few spaces available for the Spring term, so 
please let the office know if you would like more information or 

want to sign up.  
Mrs Freeman – Office & Extended Services Manager 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



PE DAYS FOR NEXT TERM 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

MESSAGES TO THE OFFICE 

We would like to remind parents that if there are ANY changes to your child's collection 
arrangements, these need to be communicated with the office as early as possible. Often there is 
only one admin staff member in the office after lunchtime. After 3pm, any messages cannot 

be guaranteed to be with the class teacher before 3.10pm.  
 

SCOOTERS 
Please do not let your child scooter at high speed outside the school gates or on the footpath. Our 

school is located near a busy main road, and the area is crowded with children and families during 
drop-off and pick-up times. Unfortunately, there have been instances of children falling off their 
scooters or colliding with others and parked cars, which poses a serious safety risk. Please help us 

ensure everyone's safety. Thank you for your cooperation! 

COAT IN SCHOOL EVERYDAY 

As the weather changes and temperatures drop, we want to remind everyone 
about the importance of keeping our children warm and dry. Please ensure your 

child brings a warm, waterproof coat to school each day. 
NO COAT – NO PLAY 

MOBILE PHONES 
Mobile phones should not be used on school grounds. This especially includes taking photos and 
filming as it is a safeguarding concern. Please ensure your phone is kept out of sight while you are 

on the premises. 
 

APPOINTMENTS  
If your child has a medical appointment, or has any other commitment during school hours, please 

provide evidence of this before the event. Please do not inform us or send in the letter on the day of 
the event. We need time to update the register, notify staff, and adjust school meal plans 
accordingly. 

All routine GP and Dental appointments will not be authorised and need to be made out of school 
hours.  

Thank you for your understanding. 
 

NO DOGS IN SCHOOL 
No dogs, even carried ones, are allowed on school premises or near any entrances.  

TISSUES 
As the weather gets colder and runny noses make their way into school, we are in 

need of extra tissues. If you are able to donate a box for your child’s class, it would be 

greatly appreciated. Thank you for your support!  
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P. Blow, Headteacher    


